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Market Update: 

 
The second quarter of 2018 saw continued volatility in the equity 

markets as fears of a trade war that would slow global growth led 

investors to sell industrial stocks and shift dollars to large 

technology companies.  The FAANG stocks (Facebook, Amazon, 

Apple Inc., Netflix Inc., and Alphabet Inc.) continued to rise and 

the tech dominated Nasdaq posted its eight straight quarterly 

gain, outpacing both the Dow Jones and S&P 500.  Concerns 

about how exactly the announced tariffs on the European Union, 
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China, Mexico and Canada will play out, along with rising interest 

rates have been two of the main drivers behind the increase in 

volatility. (1) 

 

Higher U.S. interest rates and a stronger dollar caused emerging 

market stocks to fall in the second quarter.  After a very strong 

2017, this asset class has struggled so far in 2018 with the MSCI 

Emerging Markets Stock Index down 8.5% in the second 

quarter.  This was the index’s worst quarterly performance since 

the third quarter of 2015.  Trade dependent countries such as 

Russia, South Korea and Brazil have been impacted by fears of a 

U.S. and China dispute, while higher oil prices are hurting 

countries that rely heavily on oil exports.  (2) 

  

Client Event: 

 
As a reminder, our annual client education event will be held 

Tuesday October 9th from 12pm-2pm at Lockkeepers in Valley 

View.  We will have three speakers give 15-20-minute 

presentations followed by 45-60 minutes of discussion.  Please 

look for a formal invitation and RSVP request in the mail by the 

middle to end of August.  We have already had clients call to let 

us know they’ll be attending, so feel free to contact the office and 

we can add you to our attendee list.  

  

Office Update: 

 
Please note that our office will be closed Monday, September 3rd, 

in observance of Labor Day. 

  

We hope everyone has a fun and relaxing summer! 
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Best Regards, 

The Parkhurst Team 

  

  
1. Otani, Akane “Tech Stocks Shine in Rocky Quarter” Wall Street Journal, June 30th- July 1st, 2018 

2. Wernau, Julie “Emerging Markets Stumble as Investors Flee Risk” Wall Street Journal, July 2nd, 2018  
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